

A Message from Jeremy:



Together with my family at my Swearing-In Ceremony as the representative for Cypress Hills—Grasslands for the 44th Parliament!

Dear Constituent,

This month's update comes to you a week after the government unveiled their throne speech, the mandate that will guide the 44th Parliament. Sadly, what it says – and doesn't say – fails to support and live up to a "united Canada" as its own stated goal. Many Canadians will feel the impact of this government's bad decisions, along with other problems which they do not meaningfully address. From my perspective as a Prairie MP, I immediately see an entire region disregarded, as well as growing gaps between people living in rural and urban areas.

There was no mention of doing anything better for agriculture after devastating droughts, and at a time of vulnerable supply chains and rising inflation. By producing essential goods, this sector is fundamental for our economy to function and recover. Yet the government gave no indication that it will prioritize the immediate needs of farmers or Canadian consumers. They do not truly recognize the practical realities of producers and how their difficult decisions will also impact costs for everyone else. Actually listening to consistent feedback from stakeholders and industry would involve an improved, proactive approach to our response programs. It sounds like the Liberals will keep leaving it in the background.

Instead, they have talked about environmental achievements in Canadian agriculture (such as crop rotation or zero/low-till farming) while trying to take credit for promoting them – as if farmers have not been figuring out better practices for decades, without the government telling them they have to. Then, proceeding without consultation or due consideration, they



Back in Ottawa, resuming debates from the House of Commons.

announced burdensome and counterproductive regulations on fertilizer reduction. The new throne speech was another missed opportunity for the Trudeau government to move past this disconnect.

Meanwhile, there is a similarly troubling situation for managing our energy needs. At least it was mentioned once, but only in relation to phasing out Canadian oil and gas. It is no secret that the new Ministers of Environment and Natural Resources are both set against our world-class industry. Shortly after his appointment, the former openly admitted, "We've also committed to put a cap on the emissions of the oil and gas sector, and we're not doing that for any other sector in the Canadian economy." For them, our own industry is nothing but a problem, while they ignore what happens with foreign oil imports.

Struggling Canadians need reassurance and leadership from their government, but they will have to look elsewhere. On these and other critical issues, the Liberals have not shown any willingness to change for the better or meet the moment. In this new Parliament, I will be fighting for everything our country needs to remain united, strong, and free.

Travelling Abroad:



Our office has been receiving a high volume of inquiries related to travelling across the American land border and travelling by plane or rail, whether domestically or internationally.

There are a number of requirements for travellers leaving or returning via the American land border, and I encourage you to review those requirements carefully when planning a trip. A full list of requirements can be found here.

Please be advised that starting November 30th, a proof of vaccination will be required to board a flight or train in Canada for those 12 years of age or older. There are a limited number of exemptions, and I encourage you look closely at the policies in place before travelling. That can be found here.

Inflation:



Poor fiscal management by the Trudeau government now means we are in a cost-of-living crisis. The government's failure to get deficit spending under control, along with the out-of-control printing of money, has led to the highest inflation rate since 2003 at 4.7 percent.

This has impacted everyone's livelihood. Prices are rising drastically, and many more are now facing the reality of not being able to afford next month's gas or groceries.

Conservatives are calling on the government to get spending under control, return to balanced budgets, and make more goods available to Canadian consumers.

Leader in Saskatchewan:



Click on the image to the right to view Erin O'Toole's recap of his visit to Saskatchewan for Agribition last week.



Supporting Canadian Energy:





Click on the image above to download the paper petition.

Canada's energy sector will have to be an essential part of our national recovery. Whatever anti-energy activists like David Suzuki or the Hon. Steven Guilbeault and other politicians say or want to believe, this is a concrete fact.

Sadly, they constantly repeat their message in public and get more attention as a result. In Parliament, I want to make sure other voices in support of energy development are heard and respected. I will proudly present petitions as one way of keeping the message going.

If you're interested in signing and sharing this paper petition with family or friends, you can find one (with instructions for the process) here. Please return the petition to my office so I can table it in the House of Commons.

In your service,



Ottawa | 613-992-0657 Swift Current | 306-778-4480 Email | <u>Jeremy.Patzer@parl.gc.ca</u>



To unsubscribe from future emails, please click **here**.

To see previous newsletters, please <u>click</u> here.